
 
 
 
 
 
 
June 30, 2004 
Electronic Bulletin No. 522 
Re: Changes to CNRR and US Customs Requirements 
 
 
Dear Valued Customer: 
 
Please be advised of the following changes for shipments moving from Canada to the 
US: 
 
Effective July 12, US Customs and Border Protection (CBP) will begin full enforcement 
of the requirements of advanced electronic cargo information for rail shipments 
imported to the United States, as mandated by the US Trade Act of 2002.    
 
To ensure continued smooth transborder operations, shippers must provide full 
transborder shipment information to Pacer Stacktrain as listed below. 
This information must be submitted via EDI Billing.   
 
Critical Transborder Data Requirements 
1.   Equipment initial/number 
2.   Actual shipper name, address, city, province/state 
3.   Final consignee, address, city, province/state 
4.   Importer name, address, city, province/state 
5.   Customs Broker 
6.   Total number of pieces and package type (needs to be exact and >1) 
7.   Complete and accurate description of goods 
8.   Total weight and unit of measure 
9.   Invoice value and currency (If the goods are being cleared at the border, this is not 
required.  If moving in bond, the information must be provided) 
10.  Country of origin of the goods 
11.  Complete route 
12.  Seal numbers (If the goods are being cleared at the border, this is not required.  If 
moving in bond, the information must be provided) 
 
Please be aware that shipments that lack full information will not be allowed to ingate 
at the rail ramp.     
 
 
Please communicate this announcement to all appropriate parties within your 
organizations, customers and dray carriers, and direct any inquiries to your Customer 
Support Representative.  Thank you.   
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